
 

 

NEW ANTI-DOPING POLICY 

EFFECTIVE FROM 1ST JANUARY 2015 

 

NEW OBLIGATIONS FOR THE MEMBER FEDERATIONS  

 

1. YOUR FEDERATION IS OBLIGED TO KEEP THE IWF INFORMED ABOUT 

YOU NATIONAL TEAM MEMBERS / INTERNATIONAL LEVEL ATHLETES. 

IT SHALL BE DONE BY E-MAIL NOT VIA ADAMS. EVERY CHANGE IN 

THIS LIST MUST BE COMMUNICATED TO THE IWF. IF NOT THE 

FEDERATION CAN BE SANCTIONED. 

 

2. YOUR IRTP ATHLETES (LISTED NAMELY ON THE IWF WEBSITE) ARE 

OBLIGED TO GIVE WHEREABOUTS INFORMATION FOR ALL YEAR VIA 

ADAMS. 

 

3. THOSE ATHLETES WHO ARE NOT IN THE IRTP HOWEVER WISH TO 

COMPETE ON ANY IWF EVENTS ARE OBLIGED TO PROVIDE 

WHEREABOUTS INFORMATION AT LEAST 2 MONTHS BEFORE THE 

EVENT & DURING THE EVENT!  

 

IF THEY ARE NOT SUBMITTED THEY CANNOT COMPETE! 

 

4. YOU MUST HAVE THE EXACT INFORMATION (E-MAIL ADDRESS, 

POSTAL ADDRESS) ON YOUR ENTOURAGE (NATIONAL COACH, DOCTOR, 

PHISIOTHERAPIST) AND YOU MUST SHARE THIS INFORMATION WITH 

THE RESPONSIBLE ANTI-DOPING ORGANISATIONS IF REQUIRED. 

 

5. YOU MUST BE AWARE ABOUT THE TUE REGULATIONS AND HELP THE 

ATHLETE TO SUBMIT THE APPLICATION TO THE PROPER 

ORGANISATION. 

 

DON’T FORGET THAT YOU CAN ASK THE IWF ANY TIME VIA 

adams@iwfnet.net 

 


